
Good afternoon everyone, 
 
 Thank you all for coming. I appreciate you making the effort to be here, despite the 
challenges we are all facing. It is in these times that I am reminded that this paper is built on the 
backs of you, the students. The obstacles we face are nothing compared to the commitment 
and perseverance that you all have shown. Because of the great many supports we have, 
Nexus has been able to push through and continue to provide honest, independent reporting on 
the stories that impact Camosun students most.  
 
Over the past year, we’ve had a few great new board members join us. It has been fantastic to 
have their skills and insights contributing to the running of the publishing society. Additionally, 
our returning board members continue to be resourceful, capable and do a good job. Thank you 
all. 
 
It has been a smooth year for us, we engaged in negotiations alongside the CCSS with the local 
CUPE union, of which Greg is a member, to renew our collective agreement. Both sides were 
pleased with the results. 
 
We sent a couple of our writers to a conference in Vancouver, and despite a bit of a hiccup with 
the weather on their way home, the trip was a successful one.  
 
We are monitoring the situation with the crisis and enrolment carefully to ensure that we will 
continue to be able to provide the high-quality content that our readers have come to expect. 
 
          Again, thank you all, 
 
 
          Jayden Grieve 
          President, NPS 


